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May 18, 2020  
To Our Residents and Family Members:  
 
We want to inform you that we have received confirmation that a resident at 
Assisted Living was diagnosed with COVID-19. Our team met promptly upon being 
notified of the test results and isolation measures were taken immediately. 
Resident safety is our top priority.  
We are doing everything we can to ensure we stop the spread of COVID-19 within 
Assisted Living. To ensure resident safety, residents and staff have been tested, 
and we are waiting for results. If your loved one is diagnosed with COVID-19, we 
will contact you immediately. We are staying in very close communication with 
our medical director, Dr. Miller, and local and state health officials to ensure we 
are taking all the appropriate steps.  
We also understand that connecting with family members is incredibly important, 
and we encourage phone calls and video conferences with your family member. 
For more information, you may call our center at 620 355 7836 for updates on the 
status of your loved one.  
High Plains Retirement Village and Assisted Living continue to restrict access; no 
visitors are allowed.  
We need your help in battling COVID-19. Please visit the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC) website to learn how you can help prevent the 
spread in our community.  
We know this is a difficult time for everyone. We will continue to provide you with 
updates as they become available.  
If you have questions, contact information follows:  
Mary Chipley, Director of Nursing  
607 Court Pl.  
Lakin, KS 67860  
(620) 355-7836  
Sincerely,  
David Hofmeister, CEO 
 

 

Staying Connected 
 We have many ways for families to 

stay connected: 

 Video Chats 

 Phone Calls 

 Window Visits 

 

Notify Life Enhancment Staff of how 

you would like to stay connected, and 

they will assist in making sure that you 

are able to visit with our residents. 

 

We do ask during window visits that 

windows stay closed unless visitors 

and residents both wear a mask and are 

at least six feet apart.  

 

 



 

  

Keeping Busy. 
 
It is that time of year again and everyone in Assisted Living 

has been busy getting the raised garden beds ready for 

planting. The mornings have been absolutely beautiful outside. 

Residents are taking advantage of the warm weather and are 

doing morning excercises outside. On Wednesday, we will be 

doing a huge ice cream bar that will be delivered to everyone’s 

room.  

The HPRV/Assisted Living Cruise was so fun and it was great 

getting to see everyone.  

Rita Stockton and Pastor Chris McFadden have started to do 

church services on Sundays outside for all residents to enjoy 

from either the screened in porch or their rooms.  

    

Assisted Living News 

 

 
 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

Willow River 
Dementia 
Neighborhood 

This week in Willow 

River outdoor activities 

are our main focus.  

Bubble therapy has been 

an exciting activity that 

promotes range of 

motion. Walking Club 

has resumed now that 

we haven’t had any rain. 

We will be doing 

watermelon slushes, 

musical crafts, and 

outdoor exercises as the 

week progresses. We are 

asking for donations of 

flowers for residents to 

plant in our flower beds.  

Nursing Home Week came to an end 

on Friday with our cruise. It was so 

much fun and it was great to get to 

wave at everyone. For more pictures 

please visit our Facebook page. This 

week we have been enjoying our warm 

weather outside.  

 

Robert Zubeck is getting tomatoes and 

jalapenos planted so all residents will 

be able to enjoy fresh vegetables. 

 

 

Residents continue to be monitored for 

signs and symptoms of COVID-19 on a 

daily basis.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Finding An Agent That’s Right For You 

thoughts... final 

Have A Safe And Fun Memorial Day 

 

 

Contact Us: 
620-355-7836   

607 Court Place Lakin, Ks 67860 

www.kearnycountyhospital.com 

 

 
 

High Plains Retirement Village and 

Assisted Living. 

         

Questions or Concerns? Please Contact Us: 

 

Mary Chipley, Director of Nursing 

mchipley@kearnycountyhospital.com 

 

Dawn Hernandez, ADON and MDS 

Coordinator 

dmhernandez@kearnycountyhospital.com 

 

Shamay Smith, Resident Care Coordinator 

ssmith@kearnycountyhospital.com 

 

Miranda Barrera, Life Enhancement Director, 

Willow River Dementia Neighborhood 

wractivities@kearnycountyhospital.com 

 

Adeline Perez, Life Enhancement Director, 

Cherry Creek Restorative Neighborhood 

aperez@kearnycountyhospital.com 

 

Connie Cummings, Assisted Living 

Coordinator 

ccummings@kearnycountyhospital.com 

 

Hanna Randolph, Assisted Living Activities 

hrandolph@kearnycountyhospital.com 
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